ITAC April 26, 2010 
Meeting notes. 
Organizational Issues 

· Reminder ITAC meeting notes http://racernet.murraystate.edu/itac 
· Proposal for next ITAC meeting September 13, 2010 3:00 CTLT Classroom
Discussion Items:

· Email Update. Join us on Facebook 
Linda noted that IS is using Facebook and an IS Blog to communicate with campus users over the summer. We have posted  links and an invitation to join us on Facebook on the front page of RacerNet. myGate also contains links to these sources. http://racernet.murraystate.edu Users can go straight to the page with http://www.facebook.com/msuinfosys
Reminder:  Facebook will only be used as a convenience to users. The same information will be posted on the Information Systems Blog http://ctltmsu.blogspot.com/ Facebook just provides the advantage of not requiring users to have to remember to seek it out to see the latest information. 
· www.murraystate.edu Catherine Sivills discussed the new WWW site. She noted that all content will need to be moved from the old server (now at ww2) by July 31. She encouraged everyone to verify their content and let them know of changes that her office needs to make. Training continues to be scheduled. 
· Summer shutdown – I/S will be scheduling 24 hours of downtime for maintenance this summer. We’ll be announcing dates and times within the next month.
· Banner 8 –Reminder of the Banner 8 upgrade. Extensive testing will be required by ALL functional areas. The upgrade will be installed 11-10 the Friday before Thanksgiving. 
· VPN EOL for Cisco VPN. We will be decommissioning the Cisco VPN June 1. Information about this move is on the help Desk page (linked from RacerNet http://www2.murraystate.edu/info/vpn/ ) All college reps particularly are encouraged to make sure faculty are aware of this before they leave for the summer.
· Security. Brian stressed the importance of password protection. He also noted that a new trend in security attacks was to target financial information. He recommended that all banking transactions be performed with a separate computer used only for that purpose – or prior to performing banking online, to boot the system from a Linux boot disk - linux live cd. Two popular ones are Ubuntu: and Knoppix

· Changing outside access number. David McGary outlined a proposal to use “8” to access an outside line on the phone system. This will help avoid unnecessary calls (and thus a requirement for Public safety to send an officer)  when people mistakenly dial a 1  as part of dialing an 800 number (9 1 1 800…). Apparently this results in a material amount of false calls to 911. 
· Strategic planning.  Linda discussed the strategic planning goals submitted for IS as a result of responding to the President’s imperatives. For GOAL 1: FOSTERING EXCELLENCE – Complete Disaster Recovery /Business Continuity activities.  For GOAL 2: CREATING COMMUNITY – Develop process and procedures to enhance its utility to the campus community.
· Secure FTP Cassidy discussed that we will be changing to a secure FTP client and that the old FTP process will no longer be used as of May 10. 

Open Discussion
We announced the new Departmental listing now under the People Finder Link on Racernet
The value of identifying Guidelines for the use of Social Media sites was discussed. An ITAC subcommittee was formed to consider this. It will be chaired by Bill Allbritten, and will include Catherine Sivills, Brian Purcell, and Randall Winchester. 

